CAMDEN COUNTY MUNICIPAL JOINT INSURANCE FUNDPRIVATE 

OPEN MINUTES

MEETING – SEPTEMBER 23, 2013
BOROUGH OF BELLMAWR 5:15 PM

Meeting of Executive Committee called to order by Michael Mevoli, Chairman.  Open Public Meetings notice read into record.    

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

MOMENT OF SILENCE OBSERVED

ROLL CALL OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:

Michael Mevoli, Chairman

Borough of Brooklawn
Present

M. James Maley, Secretary

Borough of Collingswood
Present
Richard Michielli


Borough of Magnolia

Present
Louis DiAngelo 


Borough of Bellmawr

Present


Terry Shannon



Borough of Barrington

Present 
M. Joseph Wolk


Borough of Mount Ephraim
Present
Neal Rochford



Borough of Haddonfield
Present









EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE ALTERNATES:

Jack Lipsett



Gloucester City

Present
Joseph Gallagher


Winslow Township

Present
APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:

Executive Director/Administrator

PERMA, Risk Management Services







Bradford C. Stokes, Karen A. Read
Attorney




Brown & Connery


Joseph Nardi, Esquire

Claims Service




CompServices







Denise Hall

Cheryl Little











Safety Director




J.A. Montgomery Risk Control







John Saville
Treasurer





Richard Schwab


Managed Care




Consolidated Services Group







Stephen McNamara
Underwriting Manager



Conner Strong & Buckelew
FUND COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:
Ari Messinger, Cherry Hill Alternate
Millard Wilkinson, Berlin Boro  
David Taraschi, Audubon

Eleanor Kelly, Runnemede Borough

John Foley, Cherry Hill Fire District

Ethel Kemp, Camden Parking Authority

RISK MANAGEMENT CONSULTANTS PRESENT:

John McCrudden

Hardenbergh Ins. Group
Roger Leonard


Leonard O'Neill Insurance Group
Michael Avalone

Conner Strong & Buckelew

Peter DiGiambattista

Associated Insurance Partners
Rick Bean


Henry D. Bean & Sons Insurance
WELCOME:  Commissioner DiAngelo welcomed everyone to the Borough of Bellmawr
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Open & CLOSED session of AUGUST 26, 2013. 
MOTION TO APPROVE THE OPEN & CLOSED MINUTES OF AUGUST 26, 2013:



Motion:


Commissioner DiAngelo



Second:


Commissioner
Michielli
Vote:



Unanimous
CORRESPONDENCE:  NONE
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR: 
2014 Renewal process- Executive Director reported all Renewal Applications have been received.  Additionally, the Fund Auditor is currently reviewing the payroll audits as part of the renewal process for all members.  

Executive Director said the Risk Managers will be receive the Comparison Reports in the next few weeks to confirm the data within PERMA’s records for accuracy toward completion of the 2014 Renewal Application process.
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS – Executive Director said membership renewal letters were mailed out on August 22, 2013 with a due date of October 15th.  Attached is a list of members scheduled to renew fund membership.  Executive Director said we have also received several more renewals since the agenda was sent out.  In addition to those listed we have also received Audubon, Audubon Park, Collingswood, Gibbsboro, Merchantville and Winslow.  If anyone needs assistance with their membership renewal please contact the Fund office.
2014 RFQ FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES – Executive Director reported some of the Fund’s Professional Service Agreements will expire at the end of this year.  RFQs were advertised and are due back into the Fund Office by Friday, October 11, 2013.  The Contracts Committee will be making a report at the October meeting on the results.
For your information, the following positions are included in the list of RFQ submissions:

· Fund Attorney

· Fund Defense Attorneys

· Fund Auditor

· Fund Internal Auditor

· Fund Treasurer

· Fund CDL Drug & Alcohol Monitor

2014 BUDGET –  The Executive Committee has scheduled a meeting for October 15, 2013 at 5:15 pm at the Collingswood Senior Community Center to review the proposed 2014 Budget.  All Fund Commissioners are invited to attend this meeting.  This is an advertised meeting and notices will be sent to all members.
RESIDUAL CLAIMS FUND (RCF) -  Executive Director said the Residual Claims Fund met on September 4, 2013 at 10:30 am at the Forsgate Country Club in Jamesburg, NJ.  The Residual Claims Fund amended 2013 Budget (copy attached) and the proposed 2014 Budget (copy attached) was introduced on September 4, 2013.  The public hearings on the RCF budget will be held on October 16, 2013 10:30 am in the Forsgate Country Club.  Commissioner Wolk’s report is included in the agenda booklet. (Appendix II).  Commissioner Wolk said the RCF budget is up by 2%
EJIF – Executive Director said the EJIF met on September 4, 2013 at 10:50 am at the Forsgate Country Club in Jamesburg, NJ.  Commissioner Wolk’s report is included in the agenda.  The budget was introduced and will be adopted at the October 16, 2013 meeting (Appendix II).  Commissioner Wolk said the EJIF is giving a significant dividend back.
MEL -  Executive Director said the MEL met on September 4, 2013 at 11:15 am at the Forsgate Country Club in Jamesburg, NJ.  A report form Commissioner Wolk is attached.  The MEL’s 2014 budget introduction is scheduled for October 16, 2013 at the Forsgate Country Club in Jamesburg, NJ.  (Appendix II).  Commissioner Wolk said the budget is increasing 3.9%.  Executive Director said the property is drove the budget on the MEL side which was expected. 
SAFETY EXPO – Executive Director said for the eighth year, the MEL is working with the New Jersey Utility Authorities Joint Insurance Fund (NJUA) to conduct its Annual Safety Expo which includes MEL member town’s water & sewer employees.  A session was held at the Camden County Emergency Services Training Center last week with 120 in attendance. The next Expo will be held on November 8th at the Middlesex County Fire Academy.  
ENVIRONMENTAL JIF – Executive Director said the EJIF has assigned new environmental engineers.  On page 15 of the agenda the contact information for our Region was listed.  We will also send an email with this information to Risk Managers. 
DUE DILIGENCE REPORTS – Included in the agenda were due diligence reports as follows: the Financial Fast Track, Pure Loss Ratio Report, Claims Analysis by Fund Year, Claims Activity Report, Lost Time Frequency Report, Interest Rate Summary Comparison Report, and Regulatory Compliance Report.

Executive Director reported on the Financial Fast Track in which the Fund is showing a statutory surplus of $4.7 million.  Executive Director said with respect to the Loss Ratio Analysis the actuaries target was 30.15% and we are at 14.21% which shows we are having a very good year. The Lost Time Accident Frequency shows we are at 1.44.  We currently have 15 towns with a zero LTAF.
Executive Director said we are in receipt of the first payment from the Borough of Lawnside for their POL Payment Plan. 

Executive Director's Report Made Part of Minutes.

TREASURER: 
Report summarizing cash and investments as of August 2013 were included in the agenda. 
Approving Payment of Resolution 13-20 September 2013 Vouchers

	TOTAL 2012
	$0.00

	TOTAL 2013
	$89,957.66

	TOTAL
	$89,957.66


Confirmation of August 2013 Claims Payments/Certification of Claims Transfers:

	2009
	 8,011.58

	2010
	118,908.94

	2011
	 7,830.74

	2012
	81,790.94

	2013
	137,058.05

	TOTAL
	353,600.25


MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 13-20 VOUCHER PAYMENTS FOR SEPTEMBER  2013:

Motion:


Commissioner Maley


Second:


Commissioner Wolk
Roll Call Vote:


9 Ayes - 0 Nays
MOTION TO RATIFY & APPROVE CERTIFICATION OF CLAIMS/CONFIRMATION OF CLAIM PAYMENTS FOR THE MONTH OF AUGUST 2013 AS PRESENTED AND APPROVE THE TREASURER’S REPORT:



Motion:


Commissioner Maley


Second:


Commissioner Gallagher


Vote:



Unanimous
Treasurer's Report Made Part of Minutes.

ATTORNEY: Attorney Nardi said his report was for closed session.
SAFETY DIRECTOR:  
Safety Director John Saville said the next Camden Regional Training will take place in Clementon on October 2, 2013.  This is a Sensibility Training and right now we only have eleven registered for and we are hoping we will have more represented.  As a reminder Mr. Saville said attending at least 50% of the regional trainings is required for the SIP.  The deadline for requesting MSI classes for 2014 has been extended to September 30th.  Safety Director said there was a good turn out for the Safety Expo everyone seemed to enjoy themselves and it was a successful day.
Monthly Activity Report/Agenda Made Part of Minutes.

UNDERWRITING MANAGER: 
Underwriting Manager reviewed the holding report for the period 6/22/13 to 8/20/13. 
List of Certificates Made Part of Minutes.

MANAGED CARE:
Managed Care Provider reviewed the enclosed report and said that as of August 2013, there was a savings of 56% for the month and a total of 57% for the year.  

Monthly Activity Report Part of Minutes.
CLAIMS ADMINISTRATOR: 

RESOLUTION - EXECUTIVE SESSION FOR CERTAIN SPECIFIED PURPOSES: PERSONNEL - SAFETY & PROPERTY OF PUBLIC LITIGATION:



Motion:


Commissioner Lipsett
Second:


Commissioner Michielli


Vote:



Unanimous

MOTION TO RETURN TO OPEN SESSION:



Motion:


Commissioner Michielli


Second:


Commissioner Lipsett


Vote:



Unanimous

MOTION TO APPROVE CLAIMS AS DISCUSSED IN EXECUTIVE SESSION:



Motion:


Commissioner DiAngelo


Second:


Commissioner Michielli


Roll Call Vote:


9 Ayes – 0 Nays

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:   None
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
MOTION TO ADJOURN:



Motion:


Commissioner Michielli


Second:


Commissioner Shannon


Vote:



Unanimous

MEETING ADJOURNED:  5:55 PM


Karen A. Read, Assisting Secretary for

m. james maley, SECRETARY

September 23, 2013
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